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UNCLASSIFIED 

I. WEATHER 
 

• Today: Sunny. High 41°. Low 26°. 
 

 
 

II. DEVELOPMENTS OF NOTE 
 

National Capital Region  
 

• NCR: Authorities confirm that airports in the 
region are not yet screening passengers for the 
coronavirus. American health officials 
confirmed the first US case of the virus in 
Washington state. Authorities have 
implemented screenings at five US airports to 
be subjected to health checks. Officials will 
force passengers from Wuhan, who wish to 
enter the US to go to one of those five airports. 
Link 

 

• Virginia: The Virginia Department of Motor 
Vehicles experienced technical issues for 
several hours yesterday. An external IT issue 
is to blame for the disruption. This is the 
second time in weeks that the agency suffered 
from technical glitches. Service was restored 
by 3PM. Link  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

United States 
 

• Nationwide: A new Environmental Working 
Group (EWG) laboratory tests have found toxic 
fluorinated chemicals, resistant to breaking 
down in the environment, in tap water samples 
from 31 states including DC. The highest levels 
were found in Miami, Philadelphia, and New 
Orleans. Link 
 

• Washington: The CDC confirmed a man in 
Snohomish County, just north of Seattle, who 
recently traveled to Wuhan, China as the first 
US case of the coronavirus. Officials said the 
US will be stricter about health screenings of 
airplane passengers arriving from Wuhan. The 
CDC and Washington State are preparing for 
more US cases of the coronavirus to emerge. 
The CDC raised its travel notice for Wuhan, 
China, to level two of three possible levels. 
Link 
  

• Maryland: A Prince George’s County man 
traveling from Baltimore Washington 
International Airport was stopped by TSA 
officers after an officer noticed a fully loaded 
handgun inside his carry-on bag at a 
checkpoint x-ray machine. Maryland Transit 
Authority police officers confiscated the 
handgun. In 2019, TSA officers found a total of 
4,432 guns on passengers or in carry-on bags 
nationwide. Link 

 

 
A Prince George’s County man faces weapons charges for 

having a loaded gun in his carry-on bag at a BWI checkpoint. 
(Source: TSA) 
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